
 

 

 

2016-2017 FA Board Members 
 

President 
Heather Polinsky (BCA) 

polin1he@cmich.edu 
774-2031 

 

President-Elect 
Suzanne Shellady (CSE) 

shell1sm@cmich.edu 
774-3507 

 

Past-President 
David Jesuit (PSC) 

jesui1dk@cmich.edu 
774-2795 

 

Treasurer 
David Lopez (IET) 

lopez1da@cmich.edu 
774-3210 

 

Membership Officer 
Donna Ericksen (MTH) 

erick1db@cmich.edu  
774-3527 

 

Secretary 
Kristina Rouech (TEPD) 

rouec1k@cmich.edu  
774-3071 

 

3-1G/Action Officer 
Maureen Eke (ENG) 
eke1mn@cmich.edu  

774-3117  
 

CBA Rep 
Nancy White (FIN) 

white2nj@cmich.edu 
774-1842 

MEA Mt. Pleasant Office 
 625 N. Main Street, Suite B Mt. 

Pleasant, MI 48858 
 989-772-5922 

http://www.mea.org 
 

MEA UniServ Director 
Kurt Kline 

kkline@mea.org  
989-772-5922 

 

CMU FA Website  
http://www.cmufa.com/ 

FA Courier 
January 2017 

In this issue of the C! /ƻǳǊƛŜǊ:  
¶ Workplace Bullying Workshop (see below). DonΩt forget to 

email polin1he@yahoo.com if you would like to attend 
¶ Department and College Reps Work for YOU! 
¶ Why I am a Faculty Association Member 
¶ JUC Employee Rights Panel Monday, January 23 at 5:00 PM 
¶ FA Condemns Any Attack on Academic Freedom 
¶ Recording Statement for Course Syllabi 
¶ You Could Be FA President 

   I hope your Spring 2017 semester is off to a great start in spite of 
the wintery weather and cancelled classes. The FA is organizing a few 
workshops this semester on Workplace Bullying in February and 
Campus Safety later in the semester. We are meeting with 
Department and College Reps in January to strengthen member 
engagement and prepare for bargaining. Be on the lookout for 
announcements about the Spring RTP Lunch and the Spring 
Membership Meeting.  
   Enjoy this issue of the FA Courier. Please make sure you share this 
information with your colleagues. 

Workplace Bullying Workshop 

Friday, February 10 
10:00 AM — мΥлл PM 

Terrace Rooms A/B in Bovee UC 
Workshop concludes with Lunch at 11:30 AM 

 

What is Workplace Bullying? 
What are Bullying Tactics? Why do they do it? 

What can and should I do to improve the  
Workplace Environment? 

Presented by MEA Uniserv Director, Chad Williams 
 

Email Heather Polinsky by Wednesday, February 1  
to reserve your spot at polin1he@yahoo.com 

Open to FA Members only  
This is an interactive workshop, bring a Smartphone or Tablet 
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2016-2017 FA Board Members 
 

CEHS Rep 
Eric Buschlen (EDL) 
busch1el@cmich.edu  

774-2857 
 

CHP Rep 
Marcia Mackey (PES) 
macke1mj@cmich.edu  

774-2377 
 

CHSBS Reps 
Darrin Doyle (ENG) 
doyle1d@cmich.edu  

774-1349 
 

Desmond Harding (ENG) 
hardi1d@cmich.edu  

774-3417 
 

Kelly Murphy (REL) 
kelly.murphy@cmich.edu  

774-3526 
 

CES Reps 
Glen Williams (PHY) 

willi1g@cmich.edu 
774-3365 

 

Ahmed Abdelgawad (ET) 
abdel1a@cmich.edu 

774-2455 
 

CLCC Rep 
Stephanie Mathson (LIB) 

maths1sm@cmich.edu 
 774-3071 

 

CCFA Rep 
ht9b 

 

MEA/NEA Reps 
Maureen Eke (ENG) 
eke1mn@cmich.edu  

774-3117 
 

Ray Francis (TEPD) 
franc1rw@cmich.edu 

774-7701 
 

Marcia Mackey (PES) 
macke1mj@cmich.edu  

774-2377 
 

Nancy White (FIN) 
white2nj@cmich.edu 

774-1842 
 

MAHE Reps 
Usha Chowdhary (HEV) 

chowd1u@cmich.edu 
774-2839 

 

Maureen MacGillivray (HEV) 
macgi1ms@cmich.edu 

774-2229 
 

Marcia Mackey (PES) 
macke1mj@cmich.edu  

774-2377 
 

Suzanne Shellady (CSE) 
shell1sm@cmich.edu  

774-3507 

Department and College Reps Work for YOU! 
   The Faculty Association represents all tenured and tenure-track faculty 
at Central Michigan University. We are organized to protect the faculty 
workplace environment. Many of us have stepped up to lead the 
association, but what happens to all of us is important. Our main goal is 
to protect are current agreement (or contract) with the university. That 
is why communication is the key to our survival. We all need to know 
what is happening across campus, colleges, and departments. ThatΩs 
where the FA College and Department representatives come into play. 
The College Reps sit on the FA Board of Directors to represent the 
faculty of the different colleges. Each department has a representative 
to inform the College Reps about things that are happening within the 
departments. We are especially curious about policies and information 
communicated from the Deans and other university administration that 
directly impact your teaching and scholarly and creative endeavors. 
However, we want to hear about any and all concerns or questions that 
you have. The College and Department Reps will also be used to 
communicate information from the FA Board to you especially during 
bargaining. 

   Currently, we have confirmed Department Reps in 26 departments and 
are working on getting reps for the remaining 12. It is important that you 
know who is your Department Rep and your College Rep. College Reps 
are listed on listed on the left side of pages 1 and 2 of this C! /ƻǳǊƛŜǊ. 
Talk with your colleagues to find our who your Department Rep is. If 
your department has one, they will be contacting you soon. If your 
department does not have one, consider becoming your Department 
Rep by contacting your College Rep. 
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   The Joint Union Council is pleased to announce that Suzanne Clark 
from the MEA and Neville Mark from the UAW are confirmed for the 
Employee Rights Panel. The AFSCME and ATF units are still working on 
confirming their representatives. You might recognize SuzanneΩs name 
from when she was the FA Uniserv Director during our last contract 
negotiations. She is still working for MEA as an arbitration specialist. We 
hope to see you at the panel on January 23rd.  
   The JUC meets next on Monday, January 30 at noon in the Bovee UC 
Mackinaw Room (lower level). Bring a lunch, meet fellow campus 
employees and get involved. We will be debriefing about the Employee 
Rights panel and planning our next event. We are also organizing 
another pizza party at the Cabin in February. Look for future 
announcements. 

Next JUC Meeting 
Monday, January 30 from 12:00 - 1:00 PM  

in UC Mackinaw Room (lower level) 
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University Employee Rights Panel  
Monday, January 23  

5:00 - 6:30 PM 
Bovee UC Mackinaw Room  

(Lower Level)  
 

Learn what supervisors and administrators can and cannot do,  
what rights public employees have and do not have  
what can and should be done when things go wrong  

 

Representatives from UAW, ATF & MEA will be present  

 

Grievance Committee Co-Chairs 
 

Brigitte Bechtold (SASW) 
becht1bh@cmich.edu  

774-3160 
 

Rob Noggle (PHL) 
noggl1r@cmich.edu 

774-2651 
 

Phil Squattrito (CHM) 
squat1pj@cmich.edu 

774-4407 
 

Grievance Committee Members 
 

Anne Alton (ENG) 
alton1ah@cmich.edu  

774-3560 
 

Frim Ampaw (EDL)
ampaw1fd@cmich.edu 

774.1745 
 

Bill Dailey 
daile1wo@cmich.edu  

774-7890 
 

Cathy Hicks (ENG) 
hicks1br@cmich.edu 

774-3103 
 

Harry Mika 
mika1h@cmich.edu  

774-3160 
 

Dillip Mohanty (CHM)
mohan1dk@cmich.edu 

774-6445 
 

Guy Newland (REL) 
newla1gm@cmich.edu  

774-3666 
 

David Smith (REL) 
smith1dl@cmich.edu  

774-3623 
 

David Whale (EDL) 
whale1de@cmich.edu 

774-7167 
 

Aparna Zambare 
zamba1av@cmich.edu 

774-6427 

Your Contract is only  
a click away 

 

Central Michigan University 
& CMU Faculty Association 

2014-19 Agreement 
 

http://cmufa.com/about/contract.pdf 

Remember Your Weingarten Rights 
 

If this discussion could in any way result in my being disciplined, I 
respectfully request that my union representative be present at the 
meeting. Prior to an investigatory interview, I wish to be informed of 
the subject matter of the interview. Following such disclosure, I am 
requesting a pre-interview conference with my union representative. 

 

You are not alone  
You have the right to union representation 
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Recording Statement for Course Syllabi 
 

Currently, there is no university-wide policy dealing with the 
intellectual property rights of instructors and the privacy 
interests of students as we observe the increasing use of 
electronic and communication technology in course settings. 
The FA recommends that all faculty include a statement in 
their course syllabi that protects faculty and students from 
being recorded without their permission.  
 

We have included a sample statement to be considered for 
use in course syllabi:  
 

άLƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜƭƭŜŎǘǳŀƭ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƻǊΣ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛǾŀŎȅ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƭŀǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƴ ƻǇŜƴ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƛǊ ŜȄǇƻǎƛǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǾƛŜǿǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŦŜŀǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ 
ǾƛŜǿǎ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘ ŀƴŘ Ǉƻǎǎƛōƭȅ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ 
ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊǳƳΣ ǊŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ƭŜŎǘǳǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴǎ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛōƭŜ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎΣ ǇǊƛƻǊ 
ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ŎƻƴǎŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƻǊΦ ¦ƴŀǳǘƘƻǊƛȊŜŘ ǊŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ 
ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅ ǎƘŀƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ŀ Ǿƛƻƭŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /a¦ 
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ /ƻŘŜ ƻŦ wƛƎƘǘǎΣ wŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǝŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ 5ƛǎŎƛǇƭƛƴŀǊȅ 
tǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ ŀǎ ŘƛǎǊǳǇǝǾŜ ƻŦ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǳƴŘŜǊ 
оΦнΦо 5ƛǎǊǳǇǝƻƴ ƻŦ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦέ  
 

This statement can be found on the FA Website at:   
http://cmufa.com/documents/FinalRecordingStatementInSyllabi.pdf 
 

The CMU Student Code of Rights, Responsibilities, and Disciplinary 
Procedures can be found at: 
https://www.cmich.edu/ess/studentaffairs/Documents/Student%
20Code%20August%20%202016%20-%20Final%20Version.pdf 

  FA Condemns Any Attack on Academic Freedom 
 

   In mid-December, you may have received an email from DeWayne Sheaffer, President of the National 
Council for Higher Education, asking you to report yourself to the Professor Watchlist. As of January 16, no 
Central Michigan University professor names have been posted on this website, though some have tried to 
άreport themselvesέ through this email. The Professor Watchlist website was created by Turning Point USA 
άto expose and document college professors who discriminate against conservative students and advance 
leftist propaganda in the classroom.έ1 According to the NCHE website, άfaculty believe the more likely target 
is academic freedom, or the idea that facultyΩs unfettered ability to teach or do research in search of the 
truth serves the common good.έ2  According to Mr. SchaefferΩs email, άchallenging assumptions, asking 
students to think critically, to openly debate issues, and to participate in democracy—this is what we do! This 
is the exercise of academic freedom, to seek truth in our teaching and research, for the common good.έ3   
 

   The Faculty Association takes no position on what you do, but the FA condemns any attack on academic 
freedom. You should be aware that this website and other websites and organizations like this exist. 
 

1 About Us (January 8, 2017) http://www.professorwatchlist.org/index.php/about-us  
2
 Stand up for Academic Freedom. Add your name to Professor Watchlist. (January 8, 2017) https://actionnetwork.org/forms/stand

-up-for-academic-freedom-add-your-name-to-professor-watchlist 
3
 Report yourself, please. (December 16, 2016) Email from: DeWayne Sheaffer, NEA National Council for Higher Education 

You Could Be  
FA President 

 

The Faculty Association needs a bold 
member to step up to be the next in line for 
FA President. 
 

This is a three year commitment. 
Your terms would be: 

    2017-18  President-Elect 
    2018-19  President (with ½ time release) 
    2019-20  Past-President 
 

As a member of the FA Leadership team, 
you meet monthly with Faculty Personnel 
Services and the President of the university. 
You see how university administrators make 
university decisions. And, you meet faculty 
from across campus and see how other 
departments and colleges operate. 
  

It is a very rewarding experience. 
 

If you are interested or want more 
information, contact Heather Polinsky at 

polin1he@yahoo.com or any other  
FA Board Member. 
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